

Week 7, Term 2, 2022

In This Newsletter

- 1. Calendar
- 2. Message from Melissa
- 3. Board News
- 4. Community Jobs
- 5. School Camp 2022
- 6. Reminders
- 7. Your Move
- 8. Parking
- 9. School Lunch
- 10. Containers for Change
- 11. Support your Community

Kerry Street Community School Term 2, 2022

Term Focus: We encourage excellence and foster the growth of wonder and wisdom.

| | Monday | Tuesday | Wednesday | Thursday | Friday | Sat / Sun |
|----|--------------------------|-------------|-------------------------|--------------------------|--------|-------------|
| | Seas at | | .00.00 | | | 23 |
| 5 | 18 April | 19 | 20 | 21 | 22 | |
| 1 | ANZAC Day | First Day | | | | 30 |
| | | Term 2 | | | | |
| | 25 | 26 | 27 | 28 | 29 | 1 N |
| 2 | | | | | | 7 / |
| | | | | | | |
| | 2 | 3 | NAPLAN Onlin | e Test Window | 6 | 14 Busy Bes |
| 3 | l 1 | | THAT EAST OTHER | C TEST WINDOW | | 14 Busy Ber |
| | | 10 | 44 | ** | 12 | |
| 9 | 9 | 10 NAPLA | 11 N Online Test W | 12 Indow | 13 | 21 |
| 4 | | 12.0 | | 5/6 Community | | 21 |
| | Assess | 1897.0 | 99000 | Meeting | | |
| | 16 | 17 | 18 | 19 | 20 | |
| 5 | | | Whole School | Sorry Day | NRW | 28 |
| | | | Indigenous Incursion | 3/4 Community Meeting | | |
| | 23 | 24 | 25 | 26 | 27 | |
| 6 | | | nal Reconciliation | | | 4 |
| | | | | | | |
| | 30 | 31 | 1 June | 2 | 3 | |
| 7 | | *00.11 | 55-0-150-1 | K/PP | | 11 |
| | Western Australia Day | | | Community Meeting | | |
| | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 | |
| | | | 9 | | | 18 |
| 8 | | | | | | |
| | 13 | 14 | 15 | 16 | 17 | |
| | | | | 5225G 550 | | 25 |
| 9 | | | | 1/2 Community Meeting | | |
| 32 | 20 | 21 | 22 | 23 | 24 | |
| 10 | | 1,2,1,1 | | | | 2 / |
| | | | | | | |
| | 27 | 28 | 29 | 30 | 1 July | / |
| 11 | | | NAIDOC Week | 6 | << .00 | 9 |
| | | | | | | |

Term 2 Calendar

Term 3 Calendar

Term 4 Calendar



Message from Melissa

We are on the count down now, three weeks til holidays!

It has been a very busy couple weeks in classrooms and around the school and on top of all that teachers have been busy preparing reports!

It has been exciting to see staff and students celebrating our focus value for this term:

We encourage excellence and foster the growth of wonder and wisdom

We began the last fortnight continuing our recognition of National Reconciliation week. You can read all about the texts we explored and whole school activities on our <u>Recent Events</u> page on our website.

The end of this term also sees our students participating in an array of incursions and excursions!

In week 6 Yokine and Kaarla Mia classes participated in an incursion run by Water Corporation titled, Water in Aboriginal Culture. Students learnt about how

Indigenous people find, respect and use water sustainably. The presenter was very impressed with both the knowledge our students hold and our commitment to Reconciliation and Indigenous cultures evident around our school.





In week 7 Moorditj Yonga Mia visited WA Wildlife as they have been researching animals. Students were introduced to a range of native animals and heard about potential dangers to these species and how the Centre cares for them. They also learnt more general animal facts including diet, habitats, growth and predators. On Friday the 10th, WA Wildlife visited our school in celebration of World Environment Day. All classes got to learn more about the native animals that WA Wildlife support. The event was funded and organised by the City of Cockburn.



In the coming fortnight we will be participating in a Living Soils incursion and Dog Safety Training. Keep an eye out for more information about these events!

Finally, I am very excited to announce that Whole School Camp at Donnelly River will proceed for 2022! Read on to find out more and complete an attendance survey.

Kind regards, **Melissa Kennedy**Principal



Board News

On Tuesday afternoon the Board held our annual AGM.

A huge thank you to all who attended. Myself, Rebecca (Acting Board Chair) and David (Treasurer) gave presentations. The Annual Report was also shared. These presentations and the Annual Report have been sent via email for those who were unable to attend.

Unfortunately, we did not have enough voting members attend to reach quorum, as a result the AGM had to be adjourned until next Tuesday, the 14th of June at 3:15pm. The meeting will be held in the Hall. At this meeting we have three matters to attend to:

- 1. Accepting the minutes of the 2021 AGM
- 2. Approving the appointment of Auditors for 2022 Harding & Thornbury
- 3. Presentation of the audited financials for 2021

Presentations will not be shared at next week's meeting, the agenda will be limited to these three items and any associated questions.

We encourage one member of each family to attend the AGM, but if you cannot make it please email your apologies to board@kerrystreet.wa.edu.au. We encourage any attendees that were not present yesterday and can not make next week's meeting, to complete an Appointment of Proxy form (attached) for another association member to submit or email along with your apology. Hard copies of these are available at administration.

Appointment of Proxy Form



Community Jobs

Don't forget Community jobs timesheets are due Monday the 27th of June (week 10). If you need help finding jobs please see Vanessa or Linda.

Vanessa Kerslake

Community Jobs Coordinator





Community Jobs Timesheet

Community Jobs Handbook



School Camp 2022

We are very pleased to announce that with the easing of vaccination restrictions, our 2022 whole school camp can proceed as planned!

Our school camp for 2022 will be held at Donnelly River Village, in Week 10 of Term 3, between Monday the 19th September to Thursday the 22nd September 2022.

Below is a camp information booklet, which provides you with as much detail as we currently know.

A Camp Information meeting will be run on Wednesday the 29th June (week 10). Additional information will be provided and there will be opportunities for any who has camp related questions.

Could all families please complete the following form indicating your attendance for camp by the 28th June:.

https://forms.office.com/r/kBKSGfbWat

All adults attending camp will require a current Working with Children's Check, if you need assistance with this, please contact Linda.

If you are interested in joining the camp committee to assist in finalising finances, assigning accommodation, organising activities, logistics and rostering,

donations/fundraising, catering/food organisations and assisting with the general organisation and planning of camp, please send me an email.

Lastly, for any queries relating to camp, please contact myself or a member of the Camp Committee (listed on the final page of the information booklet).

Taylah Griffin

Deputy of Teaching and Learning

2022 Camp Information Package



Reminders

Please remember it is very important to sign your children in at the front office if you arrive after 8:45am. Doing so ensures we have accurate records of attendance but, more importantly, that we have accurate emergency evacuation lists. This allows us to ensure everyone is accounted for in the event we are required to evacuate the premises.

Please note that absences should be emailed to:-

kerrystreet@kerrystreet.wa.edu.au



We are super excited to have won a 'Bike Safety Check' session, thanks to the Term 2, Super Boost for 2022!

We were eligible to apply for Super Boost, after jumping right into the 'Your Move' program this year and submitting our Start of Year Hands Up Survey and achieving a Bronze Accreditation in Term 1.

On Tuesday the 2nd of August, next term, at no cost to our school, we will have a team of bike mechanics set up for a full day at Kerry Street, to provide comprehensive safety checks and basic bike services. The mechanics will also provide advice on any additional repairs required or replacement parts needed.

This is such a great Your Move program to receive, as it helps to ensure the safety of the bikes our students are using on their journey to and from school. It is also great timing to get the students' bikes checked just before going on camp!

Please click on the following link to sign up to have your child's bike checked. As it takes approximately 20 minutes to service and check each bike, there is a limit of 30 bikes, so please ensure you register your child's bike, if you would like it checked. Spots will be given on a first come first serve basis. I will send out a confirmation email the beginning of next term if you have been successful in securing a place.

https://forms.office.com/r/EZRGg4Bsw0

Thanks goes to the Department of Transport Your Move Program, for providing us with this Bike Maintenance session.

Please do not hesitate to email Taylah if you have any questions.



Parking

Please be aware I have received correspondence from the Council advising that parents who continue to park on the median strip and/or on the verge of neighbouring properties will be fined.

Like parking at every school, ours is limited in terms of its availability, making school drop offs and pick ups a bit of a headache from time-to-time. We are aware of the issues our site causes and are investigating options for additional parking.

Please click the link below to read more about parking at Kerry Street.

Please be aware that you may be fined for parking illegally, we have had rangers visit our area at drop off and pick up times. For more information please see https://www.cockburn.wa.gov.au/Health-Safety-and-Rangers/Parking-and-Vehicle-Control/Parking-Laws-and-Guidelines

Parking Information



School Lunch

The school lunch roster is located in administration. If you would like to sign up either email or speak with Linda to choose a date.

If you are new to cooking school lunch you will need to complete the Food Handling Course online and forward the certificate showing this has been completed to the kitchen coordinator at kitchen@kerrystreet.wa.edu.au the link is https://www.ehawa.org.au/events/category/foodsafe-online-43. On the payment page use the City's unique discount voucher "FSCBURN315" and you will receive FoodSafe Online free of charge.

Please note the following bank details for school lunch payments. You can make transfers as you child/ren sign up and/or all families will be invoiced at the end of each term.

BSB: 016307 Account: 263330626

Name: Kerry Street Community School (Inc)

Please include student name/surname in the description



Containers for Change

Did you know that the Containers for Change Scheme is a great way for your organisation to fundraise?

Community Recycling WA is already working with a large number of community organisations and schools in supporting fundraising efforts.

Kerry Street is now registered for Containers for Change. Our scheme ID is: C10356646

For more information or to find a collection point head to https://communityrecyclingwa.org.au/

Happy collecting!

Support your Community

ROCKETBOY



\$15 each



Jesse has been spending time here and there working on his T-shirt business over the last 6 years. We have a lot of stock at the moment so if anyone is looking for some colourful and fun kids T's for Xmas or Birthday gifts, come to our studio in Beaconsfield and have a brows.



Sam 0432 406 954

















Ethical wooden + felt toys



Nurturing the whole child through play, holistic education and connection to nature

www.arkandluna.com.au







Kerry Street Community School, 20 Forrest Road, Hamilton Hill, WA 6112, Australia, 08 9335 1471

<u>Unsubscribe Manage preferences</u>

Send free email today